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  EASA Safety Information Notice 
 
  
 No.:   2008-31 
 

Issued: 07 April 2008 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Subject: Honeywell Model IVA-81A TCAS Display Indicators that have been 
improperly overhauled and returned to service 

 
 
Ref. Publication: FAA Unapproved Parts Notification (UPN) No. 2008-200600159.  
 
 
Introduction: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has published the 

referenced UPN (attached as pages 2 and 3 of this notice) as a result 
of an investigation that revealed that certain Honeywell Model IVA-
81A TCAS display indicators have been improperly overhauled and 
returned to service, contrary to regulations. 
 
Note: On 30 January 2008, the FAA published Special Airworthiness 
Information Bulletin (SAIB) NM-08-12 for this same subject, which 
was adopted by the Agency and published as EASA SIN 2008-06 
dated 06 February 2008. 

 
 
Applicability: Honeywell Model IVA-81A TCAS display indicators held as spares 

and identified in the attached FAA UPN; and any Transport Category 
aircraft which have Honeywell Model IVA-81A TCAS display 
indicators, as identified in the attached FAA UPN, installed. 

 
 
Recommendation: This Safety Information Notice is for information only. 

 
 
Contact: For further information contact the Airworthiness Directives, Safety 

Management and Research Section, Certification Directorate, EASA. 
E-mail: ADs@easa.europa.eu . 
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